
September 22, 1931,

Sir Herman Walker, Kt», X.B., LL.D., 
Treasurer, The Royal College of Physicians, Edinburgh, Scotland.

1 am this morning in receipt of your letter of September 10th, which accompanied 
the Invitation to the celebration of the 250th 
Anniversary of the Foundation of the Royal 
College of Physicians.

It is a matter of great regret 
to me that I cannot be present. There is no 
distinction among all those I have received that 
I value more highly than the honour conferred on 
me In 1921 by the Royal College of Physicians, and I have often wondered what I might do to 
mark *y appreciation.

I hope that some time it will be my good fortune to be in Edinburgh when the 
Fellows dine, or have some other function which 
I could attend. will you please confey to the 
Fellows my moat sincere good wishes?

Ever yours faithfully,


